Contact: Licensing Team

Tel:

020 8921 8018

Fax:

020 8921 8380

Email:

licensing@royalgreenwich.gov.uk

The Occupier



Trading Standards & Licensing

Housing & Safer Communities Floor 4, The Woolwich Centre

35 Wellington Street

Woolwich

London SE18 6HQ

www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/licensing

15th May 2018

Dear Sir or Madam,

Midpoint Restaurant, Anchor Iron Wharf, Lassell Street, London SE10 9GL Premises Licence (Variation) - Licensing Act 2003 Ref: WK/201803347

I write to make you aware that we have received an application to vary the Premises Licence for the above premises. The purpose of this variation is to increase the licensed area to include part of the paved area outside the front of the premises to enable seating for up to 88 persons on 22 tables and to provide the following licensable activities in that area:

Sale and supply of alcohol for consumption both on and off the premises Monday to Sunday from 11:00 hours until 22:00 hours

The current Premises Licence only permits the following licensable activities within the premises:

Sale and supply of alcohol for consumption both on and off the premises Monday to Sunday from 11:00 hours until 23:00 hours

Premises opening hours Monday to Sunday from 11:00 hours until 23:30 hours

The applicant is required to display notice of their application for 28 days at the premises. This notice must be pale blue in colour and at least A4 size. The notice gives a summary of the licensable activities sought. A summary of the application can also be found on the Council's website at www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk (follow the link to Licences on the A to Z index).

The applicant has submitted an Operating Schedule stating how they intend to meet the four licensing objectives. You may view a full copy of the application at our offices by appointment by calling 020 8921 8018. You are entitled to register comments regarding this application.

Making Representation

If you wish to comment on this application ("make representation"), we must receive your written submission no later than IIth June 2018.

We invite representations made by email, and wherever possible all communication with you concerning your representation, or any subsequent hearing, will be made by email.

In order to be a valid representation, it needs to:

Contain your full name and address;

Relate specifically to the premises concerned;

 Mention issues that relate to one or more of the four licensing objectives – protection of children from harm, public safety, prevention of public nuisance and prevention of crime and disorder;

Say in precisely what way(s) you consider that the premises could impact, or are

impacting, regarding one of more of the above objectives; and

Reach the Council by no later than the last date given above.

Representation may be made in support of an application, as well as against an application, but must still meet the criteria above.

Under the Act, where an applicant is aggrieved by a decision of the Council, they can appeal to a Magistrates' Court. Any Person who makes a representation may be expected to attend court as a witness in the event that a decision made by the Royal Borough of Greenwich is later appealed.

Petitions

You can submit a petition alongside a representation, but for it to be legally acceptable please note that it needs to:

 Contain a header outlining the premises name and address, the fact that it is a representation, and the reasons for the representation at the top of every page;

Give the name and address of each signatory;

Nominate a spokesperson to receive details about the hearings etc. from the Council and who may be willing to speak on behalf of the petitioners at the hearing.

We will not contact individual petition signatories. You need to therefore contact the individual signatories, if you deem it appropriate.

Public Hearing

If we receive representations opposed to the application, our Licensing Sub Committee will determine the application at a public hearing. The applicant and any party who has made a valid representation will be invited to attend the hearing. Members will listen to evidence from both sides before deciding whether to grant the licence.

You need to be aware that copies of all representations are provided to the Licensing Sub-Committee, to the applicant, and are published on our website. We do not accept anonymous representations unless you can demonstrate genuine fear of reprisal from the applicant, and you will have to telephone the licensing officer named below to discuss this first.

If you make a representation, you may wish to discuss this with one of your local Ward Councillors. You may also wish your Ward Councillor to represent you at the Licensing Sub-Committee Hearing, in which case you should contact them directly. The contact details of your Ward Councillors are outlined below and full details are available on our website, or you can visit www.writetothem.com. Please state in your representation if you would like a named councillor to represent you.

Your local Ward Councillors are: Peninsula

| Councillor Stephen Brain Councillor Chris Lloyd Councillor Denise Scott-McDonald | Town Hall Wellington Street Woolwich London SE18 6PW | © 020 8921 5045 stephen.brain@royalgreenwich.gov.uk © 020 8921 5045 chris.lloyd@royalgreenwich.gov.uk © 020 8921 5045 denise.scott-mcdonald@royalgreenwich.gov.uk |
|--|--|--|
|--|--|--|

Yours sincerely,

Steve McNally Licensing Officer